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March 25, 2016

Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board
Board of Supervisors

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlet Place, Rm 244
San Francisco, CA 94102-4689

Dear Ms. Calvillo:

Attached please find an original and two copies of a proposed resolution for Board
of Supervisors’ approval, which ratifies the declaration of emergency and
subsequent actions taken by San Francisco Public Works to design, repair and
upgrade the security systems for County Jail Numbers 1 and 2. The old central
security system at County Jail Numbers 1 and 2 has significant vulnerabilities which
affect the ability of the Sheriff to ensure the safe ingress and egress of inmates.
Public Works at the request of the San Francisco Sherriff, declared an emergency
under Administrative Code Section 6.60 to safeguard the lives and property of the
citizens of San Francisco and to maintain the public health and welfare.

The following is a list of the three sets of the accompanying documents:

e January 22, 2016, letter from San Francisco Sherriff, Vicki Hennessey to San
Francisco Public Works Director Mohammed Nuru;

e January 22, 2016, San Francisco Public Works’ emergency order signed by
Director Nuru as the Mayor’s designee; and

e January 25, 2016, notification of emergency letter to the Clerk of the Board,
the Mayor and the Controller.

Pursuant to San Francisco Administrative Code Section 6.60, because the emergency
work exceeds $250,000, and the work did permit that the required approvals be
obtained prior to the commencement of said work, San Francisco Public Works is
seeking approval of this resolution by the Board of Supervisors.



The following person may be contacted regarding this matter:
Stacey Camillo, Division Manager, Contract Administration at (415) 554-4886.

Thank you for your consideration.

Best regards,

Moha ed Nuru

Attachments



